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1. Call to order/Attendance/Minutes/Agenda 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Jim Gutzwiller.  Attendance was taken by Chris Mazuca and is included as Attachment1.  The minutes from the 08/09/05 meeting were unanimously accepted. The agenda as sent out by Jim Gutzwiller is included as Attachment2.

2. Caterpillar Presentation

Abdul Cassim reviewed the presentation included as Attachment3.  The presentation presented an update of matrix progress.  Abdul Cassim pointed out that in terms of statistics and repeatability in single cylinder test development the C13 is comparable.

Also included in Attachment3 is some SCOTE SP hardware update information reviewed by Chuck Dutart via telephone.

3. Statistical Presentation

Elisa Santos reviewed a presentation of the matrix data statistical analysis.  Elisa Santos emphasized that the presentation is utilizing an incomplete matrix data set and the results are therefore only preliminary. 

Along with the many different ways the data has been analyzed Jeff Clark suggested separating OilD from OilG runs since the external oil temperature control configuration was not utilized as it was in the OilG runs.

The suggestion was also made to remove outlier data.  However, after further discussion it was pointed out that the determination of outliers is an iterative process and criteria for determining what constitutes an outlier must first be developed.

Chris Castanien asked if any runs had been removed.  Elisa Santos replied that no runs could be removed since the data was still incomplete.  Abdul Cassim added that eliminating matrix tests from the data set could not be done randomly.

Bob Campbell asked if a merit system has been considered.  Abdul Cassim replied that no parameters or methods have been discounted at this point.  However the full data set is needed to weigh all options.

4. TMC update

Jeff Clark stated that he was still waiting on some data as well as hard copies from some labs.  Jeff will send his request to the individual labs.

5. Final Questions/Closing Comments

Chuck Dutart spoke briefly of idler gear failures stating that the most likely cause is gears which are out of specification.  Chuck Dutart stated that the manufacturer had been contacted and he did not foresee an on going issue.  Although the exact specifications for the gear could not be released by CAT use of three thousand hour change interval is recommended.

Jim Rutherford quickly put together an analysis of individual parameter data on existing tests and reviewed deposit correlations.   Jim pointed out that he expected to see more correlation among the individual pistons within an individual engine than his analysis revealed. 

Chris Castanien put forth the idea of using deposit outliers to correct for OC as in the case of T-10 lead.

There appear to be differences between two labs, one mild and one severe, versus the others.  It was suggested that a task force consisting of all lab engineers, Abdul Cassim, Jeff Clark, Jim Rutherford and Jim Gutzwiller review the operational data of each test at the end of the matrix to investigate these differences.

6. Next meeting/teleconference

The next meeting will be announced by Chairman Jim Gutzwiller.

